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Mary Queen of Peace Board of Education 
Meeting Summary
Zoom 7:00 pm

In Attendance:
Alicia Albus
Mary Barringer
Danielle Emert
Yvette Pelikan
Beth Radefeld
Tricia Steffens
Rebecca O’Connell
Melissa Hunter
Principal Julie Smith
Father John Vien

Opening Prayer – Beth Radefeld
Approve November minutes (there was no December meeting)
	Motion:  Yvette Pelikan
	Second:  Rebecca O’Connell
Committee Updates
	Inclusion – 	Yvette and Miss Smith have scheduled a meeting for February 12th, 2021.
			 
	Security - 	Danielle reported that the RFP should be completed by first of February, depending on timing of Archdiocese to review.  
	Middle School -   Beth reported that nothing is happening right now; we are hoping to have a middle school madness event of some sort, but waiting to see what we can do and when.   
	Marketing - 	 No current marketing committee as the need is not immediate; however, Miss Smith is interested in hearing from the Marketing professional who has contacted us to present her proposal.
School Board Bylaws 
	Miss Smith asked to update the Bylaws. 
Miss Smith Update
We have had a few students leave (moving out of area) and some enroll so we are up 2 students at this time.  Currently we have 374 students enrolled.  Current families will need to sign up for next year during the two weeks (hopefully around Catholic Schools Week).  After that two weeks, enrollment will be opened up to the public. 
Second Grade Reconciliation went well.  Confession for the whole school will take place during Lent over a several week period. 
All of the chromebooks are here and are in use.  The idea is to allow 6th graders to purchase the chromebook and then take the chromebook with them when they graduate 8th grade; because of the life of the chromebook, this makes more economic sense.  
MQP weekly has had good response on its use and effectiveness. 
Catholic Schools Week will begin on January 31st. Certain activities may have to be postponed until later in the school year (volleyball game).  Marketing ideas are being generated.  Possibly parents could assist with in-person tours and also looking into a virtual tour option. 
Faculty morale is good.  The faculty signs in the front lawn were very well-received.  Thank you to Danielle and John for getting those made and placed on the lawn. 
Teachers will be meeting with Miss Smith to go over their goals/evaluations.  Miss Smith will meet with Father John for her goals/evaluations discussion. 
Miss Smith is encouraging her staff and the MQP population to stay grateful and prayerful.  
Father John Report 
	Miss Smith is doing a great job and he is grateful for everyone following protocols.  The rectory is busy making plans for the Lenten season.   
Word on the Street
There have been reports of unfavorable activity on the church parking lot after school hours or weekend.  Father John said there is a police presence in the parking lot at times.   
Regarding the political events of last week.  Miss Smith prepared a letter for the faculty and staff  that sets out the policy of Catholic educators in light of political current event discussions.  
Meeting closed at 8:00.
Next meeting – February 8th 
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